Notice of Declaratory Statement

DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH
Board of Chiropractic Medicine
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Board of Chiropractic Medicine has received the petition for declaratory statement from Albert Warner, DC, on behalf of Florida Chiropractic Coalition, filed on July 14, 2025.The petition seeks the agency's opinion as to the applicability of Chapters 456 and 460, Florida Statutes as well as Title 64B2, Florida Administrative Code, as it applies to the petitioner.

Petitioner asks the Board, “May a licensed chiropractic physician in Florida, or an approved CE provider, use artificial intelligence (AI) tools in the development and delivery of chiropractic services, documentation, marketing, and continuing education, and all aspects of running a chiropractic office-provided that the responsible party (e.g., the licensed chiropractor or CE provider) retains oversight and final approval, and that no laws, ethical guidelines, or copyright protections are violated?” Except for good cause shown, motions for leave to intervene must be filed within 21 days after publication of this notice.

A copy of the Petition for Declaratory Statement may be obtained by contacting: Dayle DeCastro Mooney, Executive Director, Board of Chiropractic Medicine, 4052 Bald Cypress Way, Bin # C07, Tallahassee, Florida 32399-3257, or by telephone: (850)488-0595 or by electronic mail – Dayle.Mooney@myfloridalicense.com
